
Keep positive behavior in the
forefront
An item in the news caught my attention today. It noted that students surveyed in
British schools are more adept at correctly spelling the names of people who
appear in the news than they are at spelling the names of historical figures, even
when those names are "easier" to spell.

The item noted that students could easily spell other words they had read, such
as "Hogwarts," the fictional school that the character Harry Potter attends.
Eighty-six percent of the elementary school students surveyed could correctly
spell Hogwarts.

Aside from being an interesting little news item, this hammers home an
assumption that we have long made, but never really act on -- that people
actually absorb the material they are constantly exposed to -- even when they
aren't trying to learn. Few grade school students would have actively tried to
learn the spelling of political figures -- but when asked to spell the names, they
were readily able to conjure the spellings up.

What does this mean to you and your organization? Plenty!

Among other things, it means that a concerted effort at raising the level of
positive thinking and expression in your organization is likely to bear fruit -- and
do it rather well. Even positive messages in your office or cubicle are likely to be
subconsciously absorbed and retained by those who come to visit -- as well as
you -- and negative messages will be picked up as well.

Throughout our lives, we are constantly bombarded with negative information,
most of it in the form of news. Although we cannot change the news that
happens in the world, we can still choose to concentrate on the positive aspects
of the world around us.

Over the weekend, my wife and I attended a performance of "Man of La
Mancha," a musical that is loosely based on Cervantes' stories about Don
Quixote. Through it all, I was struck with how much truth was contained in the
supposed madman's words -- and one such truth is that we can choose to seek
the beauty in all things, no matter what things those may be.

On the way to the performance, we passed through a canyon that is best
explained as "desert landscape." Very few trees dot the walls of the rock which
this canyon is formed from.
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I've driven that canyon hundreds of times, and often when I drive it, I marvel at
the beauty contained in that supposed desolation. When the sun hits the walls of
the canyon, the reddish rock seems to be lit from within. Green trees hug the
sides of the river that carved the canyon, and contrast dramatically with the stark
rock sides of the river channel.

In all of our life, no matter how difficult it may become, it's still possible to see the
good points, and to emphasize them in our viewpoints. Thus, although we mourn
the thousands lost in the September 11, 2001 destruction last year, we marvel at
the tens of thousands who were saved from death. We emphasize the miracle,
even as we do not forget the destruction.

In our lives, we should always look for the positive -- and choose to put that
positive on display around us. Even though some times may seem bleak, they
soon will give way to other times with more positive outcomes.

I joke that I've got a mind like a sponge -- full of holes -- but we all have minds
that soak up the elements we encounter in our daily lives. As the research
suggests, we pick things up from "background" exposure -- so shouldn't we
choose to make the background around us positive and uplifting?

If we're going to absorb the world around us, should we choose to surround
ourselves with something worth absorbing?
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